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RATIFIED 

IN PUBLIC BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING - MONDAY 24 SEPTEMBER 2018 AT 1.00PM IN ROOMS 1 AND 2, 1ST FLOOR, THE CURVE 
PRESENT:
Board of Directors: 

Rupert Nichols


-
Chair
Anthony Bell


-
Non-Executive Director 

Helen Dabbs


-
Non-Executive Director 

Stephen Dalton


-
Non-Executive Director 

Chris Daly 


-
Medical Director 

Gill Green


-
Director of Nursing & Governance 
Ismail Hafeji


-
Director of Finance and IM&T

Julie Jarman


-
Non-Executive Director

 

 
Pauleen Lane


-
Non-Executive Director (until 2.00pm)

Mary Lee


-
Acting Director of Development and Performance 

Andrew Maloney

-
Director of HR & Corporate Affairs 
Deborah Partington

-
Director of Operations 

Neil Thwaite 


-
Chief Executive  
IN ATTENDANCE:


Kim Saville


-
Company Secretary
	No.
	Item
	Action

	207/18
	Welcome and Introductions 

Rupert Nichols, Chair, welcomed Helen Dabbs, Non-Executive Director, to her first meeting of the Board of Directors. This followed approval of Helen Dabbs’ appointment by the Council of Governors on 10 September 2018. 
	Noted 

	208/18
	Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Andrea Knott, Non-Executive Director  
	Noted

	209/18
	Declarations of Interest 
· Declarations of Interest in Agenda Items 
There were no declarations of interest in items on the agenda.  

· Updated Register of Interests Declared by the Board of Directors

Kim Saville, Company Secretary, presented the updated Register of Interests declared by the Board of Directors. She highlighted the inclusion of new interests declared by Chris Daly (Medical Director), Ismail Hafeji (Director of Finance and IM&T) and Deborah Partington (Director of Operations). Helen Dabbs, Non-Executive Director, advised that she will share her interests with Kim Saville for addition to the Register. Anthony Bell, Non-Executive Director, confirmed that his role as a Non-Executive Director at Cariocca Enterprises is non-financial in nature. Kim Saville to update the Register accordingly. 
	Noted 

Action: KS 

	210/18
	Service Presentation – Update Following Launch of Service User Engagement Strategy
The Board of Directors welcomed the following presenters to the meeting:

· Melissa Bookbinder, Service User 
· Wendy Broderick, Service User 
· Terry Corbett, Service User 
· Cathy Lovatt, Head of Service User and Carer Involvement
· Claire Watson, Recovery Academy Lead
Cathy Lovatt opened the presentation, which provided Board members with an update on progress so far in the implementation of the Trust’s new Service User Engagement Strategy and the associated impact on service users. The presentation was framed around the four key priority areas – involving service users in care planning, service user feedback, involving service users in service developments and involving service users in service delivery. 

With regard to involvement in care planning, Cathy Lovatt highlighted the changes made to the care planning documentation in PARIS. Wendy Broderick shared her experiences of delivering care planning training for nursing preceptees via the Recovery Academy and outlined the improvements that have been made to this training. 

Cathy Lovatt provided examples of developments being taken forward in response to service user feedback. This includes the establishment of learning conversations across GMMH. Claire Watson shared data on levels of service user involvement, highlighting the significant increase from Quarter 4 2017/18 to Quarter 1 2018/19. She also highlighted the planned appointment of an individual with lived experience to a new post funded by the Dragons’ Den, which will focus connecting more remote and independent groups. She detailed the involvement of service users in the Manchester transformation programme, noting 250 hours of service user and carer contribution. 

Terry Corbett shared his recovery journey. He introduced the Board to ‘Café Diagnosis’ – a 10-week creative writing, drama and film-making course run by service users for service users funded through the Manchester Wellbeing Fund. He provided examples of the positive impact on those involved in Café Diagnosis and outlined his future plans for the project. 

Claire Watson provided examples of service user involvement in service delivery. She noted that there are currently 138 volunteers working across the Trust of which 40 are Peer Mentors. A further 58 volunteers are being recruited, of which 29 are Peer Mentors. She summarised the role of Peer Support Apprentices and the recent evidence on the positive impact of Peer Mentors. 

Claire Watson also provided an update on the Recovery Academy, noting that the next prospectus is being launched on 1 October 2018 and that, of the 5,827 registered students, 41% are service users/carers. She advised that individuals attending the Recovery Academy are self-reporting a positive impact in terms of their recovery. She summarised the findings of recent research into the effectiveness of the Recovery Academy, which demonstrates increased wellbeing and decreased internalised stigma for students and a significant association between course attendance and paid/self-employment. She advised that there were no significant outcomes amongst health professionals and surmised that this may be linked to pre-existing attitudes to recovery. She noted that attendance is not mandatory for health professionals and suggested that the Trust should consider encouraging further staff attendance.

Melissa Bookbinder shared her experience, noting the positive impact of the Recovery Academy on her recovery and in supporting her future aspirations. She thanked all those involved in running and facilitating the Recovery Academy. 

Rupert Nichols, Chair, and Neil Thwaite, Chief Executive, thanked the presenters for an inspirational start to the Board meeting. Pauleen Lane, Non-Executive, noted the value of hearing personal testimony and triangulating this with the information received at Board.      
	Noted


	211/18
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting of the Board of Directors held 30 July 2018
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true and correct record.
	Approved
 

	212/18
	Matters Arising and Action Log
The Board of Directors reviewed the action log, noting the progress made. All key matters arising were either addressed on the agenda or not yet due. 
	Noted


	213/18
	Chair’s Report  
Rupert Nichols had no items to report that were not already covered in the Chief Executive’s Brief.   
	Noted


	214/18
	Chief Executive’s Brief
Neil Thwaite presented his monthly Brief. He noted that work to develop the new long-term plan is progressing and also briefed the Board on the ‘coming together’ of NHS Improvement (NHSI) and NHS England (NHSE), which will take place over the next six months and involve the development of seven Regional Offices across England. He noted the role of the new Regional Directors and confirmed that discussions are ongoing between the Greater Manchester Health and Social Care Partnership (GMHSCP) and NHSI and NHSE as to the interface between devolved GM and the North West Regional Office. He confirmed that NHSI will have an increased focus on improvement going forward and also briefed the Board on the current performance and financial challenges (£4 billion deficit) facing the wider NHS.

Neil Thwaite emphasised the need to ensure mental health receives a fair share of the additional £20 billion investment in the NHS. He noted that pay awards and other existing commitments will be funded from this allocation and that urgent care, serious mental illness (SMI) pathways, Child and Adolescent Mental Health Services (CAMHS) and transitions are currently considered the key mental health priorities. He confirmed that the new long-term plan is expected in the autumn and that a social care funding announcement, and the associated Green Paper, is also expected during this period. 

Neil Thwaite highlighted the work of the GM Team to develop a future Operating Model. An event is scheduled for 2 October 2018 to progress this. He also briefed the Board on the Trust’s work with HACT (Housing Associations’ Charitable Trust) to develop a strategic framework for housing. An event is planned for early October 2018 to commence engagement with key stakeholders.

Neil Thwaite confirmed that the Trust is hosting a national conference on mental health and homelessness on 3 October 2018, which is fully subscribed. He advised that an update on the Trust’s preparations for Brexit will be included in next month’s CEO Brief. Pauleen Lane noted the value of the Trust completing an impact assessment in preparation for any information requests related to Brexit. 

Rupert Nichols highlighted the appointment of David Prior as the new Chair of NHS England. 

Julie Jarman, Non-Executive Director, sought further information on the future provision of community services in Trafford. Neil Thwaite provided an overview of the managed process that will be undertaken to transfer the services to a local integrated care system. 

Neil Thwaite also briefed the Board on a recent meeting with Warren Heppolette, GMHSCP, and Tom Tasker, Co-Chair of GM Health and Care Commissioning.    

The Board of Directors noted the Chief Executive’s Brief for September 2018. 
	Noted  


	215/18
	GMMH Response to the NHS Long-Term Plan 

Mary Lee, Acting Director of Development and Performance, presented the Trust’s response to the NHS long-term plan, which was submitted to NHS England in August 2018 and also shared with NHS Providers and GMHSCP. She advised that the response reflects the views of over 60 of the Trust’s senior leaders, is based on the Trust’s experience and recognises the increasing levels of demand and complexity of service user needs and systems.

The Board of Directors noted the response to the long-term plan for the NHS.  
Pauleen Lane left the meeting at 2.00pm. 
	Noted 

	216/18
	‘Paris in Manchester’ Project Update 

Ismail Hafeji, Director of Finance and IM&T, provided an update on the implementation of Paris in Manchester. He confirmed that good progress is being made and that ‘go live’ remains as planned for November 2018. He highlighted the useful learning from services already using Paris and the continued preparation for data migration. He advised that any data not migrated at ‘Go Live’ will remain visible on Amigos (as ‘read only’) and will migrate to Paris within two months of ‘Go Live’. He confirmed the completion of upgrades to Paris servers and operating systems in August, but noted that challenges remain in relation to paper records, including in terms of compliance with GDPR. He noted that a small underspend against budget at Month 5 and advised that this will fund any additional resources required to support ‘Go Live’. The Board supported this approach. 
Ismail Hafeji summarised the key project risks. He noted that clinical input has been positive in terms of shaping the project implementation. Chris Daly, Medical Director, confirmed that Clinical Safety Officers sign-off risks and key decisions. 

In response to a query from Rupert Nichols, Ismail Hafeji provided assurance that sufficient resources are in place to manage the clinical risk, which is currently rated as ‘Very High’. Deborah Partington, Director of Operations, noted that this risk has increased as some teams have gone live with ‘Read Only’ access, but highlighted the benefits of this approach.   

Neil Thwaite sought assurance that the timing of the ‘Go Live’ will not impact on the Trust’s performance reporting. Mary Lee to ensure that the Business Intelligence Team have plans in place to manage this. 

The Board of Directors noted the update on the Paris project implementation. 
	Noted 

Action: ML

	217/18
	Board Performance Report – Regulatory and Workforce (July 2018) 
Mary Lee presented the Regulatory and Workforce Board Performance Report for July 2018. She confirmed that performance overall remains positive, with the exception of continuing challenges in relation to IAPT and OAPs (out of area placements). 
Mary Lee provided a verbal ‘flash report’ on the latest position, subject to data validation, as at August 2018. With regard to IAPT, she noted that Bolton are continuing to perform well and Trafford have achieved the 6-week target on entry but not yet on discharge. She advised that Salford remains the biggest risk and Manchester are continuing to improve. 

Mary Lee drew the Board’s attention to OAPs performance in July 2018. She advised OAPs remains a significant concern though there is evidence of ongoing improvement. She confirmed that this trend has continued into August 2018.

Mary Lee also highlighted a ‘Red’ rating in relation to the CPA 7-day follow up target in July 2018. The Trust reported 92.1% compliance against a target of 95%. She summarised the main reasons for this, but assured the Board that this target is back on track as at August 2018. 
With regard to quality measures, Gill Green, Director of Nursing and Governance, confirmed that the Trust has maintained a steady state in terms of service users feeling safe. 

Andrew Maloney, Director of HR and Corporate Affairs, provided an overview of the workforce section of the report. He noted the inclusion of a 91-day recruitment target. He also noted that the Trust’s sickness absence in month has achieved the target for five consecutive months. He emphasised the continued scrutiny and management being applied to this. In terms of mandatory training, Andrew Maloney noted that an over-booking process is being implemented to manage DNAs and that the Trust is re-introducing an appraisal ‘season’ linked to business planning. He confirmed that the Trust will need to review the appraisal process in light of the new national pay deal. 
Stephen Dalton, Non-Executive Director, noted that the Trust’s compliance rates are lowest for mandatory training linked with core safety standards, for example, PMVA (Positive Management of Violence and Aggression) and BLS (Basic Life Support). Andrew Maloney acknowledged that this is a systemic issue. He noted that these courses are classroom-based and the new over-booking system will maximise the use of available capacity. He also confirmed that further action is being taken to ensure staff are supported to attend training – this is being driven through the line management tier. Deborah Partington provided assurance that attendance at mandatory training sessions is being monitored closely through the Operational Leadership Committee (OLC). 

Andrew Maloney advised that Nicky Littler, Associate Director of HR, has been appointed to the role of Director of HR at Pennine Care NHS Foundation Trust. Recruitment will commence for the Associate Director of HR post in early October 2018. 

Julie Jarman highlighted that performance in terms of % of clients in employment is ‘Red’ at Month 4 and that the % of clients in settled accommodation remains low at 78.3%. She confirmed that the Quality Governance Committee (QGC) will be undertaking a deep-dive in relation to employment and also welcomed the work with HACT to develop a housing strategy. Neil Thwaite advised that these measures are benchmarks rather than targets.   
The Board of Directors noted the Performance Report for July 2018. 
	Noted 


	218/18
	Improving Access to Psychological Therapies – Performance Update September 2018
Mary Lee updated the Board on the current performance against required key performance indicators (KPIs) for IAPT in each locality. She provided an overview of current provision, the key challenges faced - including the background to these – and the plans to address these challenges. 
Mary Lee noted the continuing good performance in Bolton and Trafford, with achievement of the prevalence target presenting the most significant challenge. She outlined the plans being put in place to increase referrals in each area and the action taken to resolve the estates issues in Trafford. She advised that the current trajectory indicates the prevalence targets will be achieved by end of March 19 in both Bolton and Trafford. 

Mary Lee summarised the significant amount of work undertaken to improve performance in Manchester following a period of significant under-investment. She noted that the service is still in the transitional phase but a recovery plan is in place, which aims to deliver the required KPIs by end of March 2019. The recovery plan is focused on operational and leadership support, new referral pathways, triage and resolving any outstanding estates issues. Mary Lee advised that a significant recruitment programme is underway in Manchester, including the recruitment of dedicated Business Intelligence support. 

With regard to Salford, Mary Lee noted that this presents the biggest concern for the Trust currently. She provided a background to the current position, which can be attributed to the introduction of a single point of access in 2016 and an associated increase in referrals to Step 3 services. She confirmed that the business case agreed with commissioners provides additional investment over two phases, with release of Phase 2 investment dependent on achievement of Phase 1 commitments. She summarised the recovery plan approved by the Executive Management Team to address the waiting list backlog, which includes the use of a digital health solution. The non-recurrent cost of the waiting list initiative (WLI) will be funded through commissioner investment and underspend. Mary Lee confirmed the current trajectory indicates achievement of the KPIs in Salford by March 2019, though this is subject to a number of assumptions relating to recruitment and accommodation. She acknowledged the sustainability challenge and confirmed that further discussions will take place with commissioners in Salford if demand continues at the current levels.   

In response to a query from Stephen Dalton, Mary Lee confirmed that staff will be recruited ‘at risk’ on a substantive basis to initially deliver the Salford WLI. This approach uses the current vacancy factor productively to enable movement of staff between services. 

Helen Dabbs, Non-Executive Director, questioned whether all IAPT targets have equal weighting, noting in particular the reliance on partners to deliver the prevalence targets. Deborah Partington confirmed that work is underway with GPs to understand differences in numbers of referrals. She indicated that the Trust will learn a lot through the use of a digital solution in Salford, which will enable relatively rapid access to services. 

Julie Jarman sought assurance that individuals identified as inappropriate referrals by the Trust’s IAPT services in Manchester due to complexity of need (i.e. requiring Step 3+ or Step 4 services) will be able to access the required services elsewhere. Mary Lee confirmed that robust monitoring and reporting arrangements will be established for the triage system to mitigate any risks.

Ismail Hafeji set the IAPT recovery plans in the context of the wider Trust’s financial position. Neil Thwaite noted the focus on IAPT at a GM-level and the need to improve and sustain GMMH’s performance. 
The Board of Directors:

· noted the updated IAPT performance information and the actions being taken to sustain or improve performance and 

· supported the implementation of the performance recovery and action plans in Salford and Manchester
	Noted 

	219/18
	Board Assurance Framework (Sept. 2018) 
Andrew Maloney presented the Board Assurance Framework (BAF), which has been updated following review by Executive Leads and at the Quality Governance Committee and Executive Management Team meeting. He noted that it is nearly 12 months since the Trust introduced the new framework, with the support of KPMG, and work is continuing to fine-tune the approach. 
Andrew Maloney confirmed that no new risks are recommended for inclusion on the BAF in September 2018. He highlighted the proposed merger of Risk ID 2877 (Agency Usage) and Risk ID 2572 (Agency Expenditure) under Risk ID 2572. He also highlighted increases in the current risk scores for Risk ID 2609 (Capital), Risk ID 2572 (Agency Expenditure) and Risk ID 2876 (OAPs Expenditure) and provided a rationale for this. Andrew Maloney advised that Andrea Knott, Non-Executive Director, has also suggested that the current risk score for Risk ID 1490 (Performance) should also increase in light of the challenges in achieving IAPT performance targets in Salford and Manchester. The Board supported this proposal. 
Andrew Maloney sought the Board’s approval to accept Risk ID 2820 (Learning from Deaths), Risk ID 2363 (GMHSCP) and Risk ID 2189 (Acquisition of MMHSCT) at the current reduced risk levels. He summarised the positive assurances received for each and confirmed that, if removed from the BAF, these risks would be managed via local risks registers and relevant committees.
As per the report recommendations, the Board confirmed that, subject to the agreed increase in the current risk score for Risk ID 1490, the risks on the BAF are an accurate representation of the current significant risks to the delivery of the Trust’s strategic objectives. The Board confirmed that the target risk score, once achieved, could be withstood, and supported the recommendation to merge Risk ID 2877 and Risk ID 2575 and accept Risk ID 2820, Risk ID 2363 and Risk ID 2189 at their current risk levels and remove from the BAF.  
	Approved
Action: KS 

	220/18
	Quality Matters Quarter 1 Activity Report  

Gill Green presented a summary report on Quality Matters activity during Quarter 1 2018/19, noting that the report had previously been received by the Quality Governance Committee. She confirmed that Quality Walkarounds took place on six inpatients areas during the reporting period and drew the Board’s attention to the identified good practice and suggested areas for improvement. She advised that Quality Matters is well received across the organisation as a peer review mechanism and that all professional groups, in addition to service users and carers, are involved in the walkarounds. 

The Board of Directors noted the Quality Matters summary report for Quarter 1 2018/19. 
	Noted 


	221/18
	GMMH Safeguarding Annual Report 2017/18 
Gill Green provided an overview of the Safeguarding Annual Report 2017/18. She advised that a key focus during 2017/18 has been on reviewing, consolidating and embedding safeguarding procedures across GMMH and progressing work to harmonise safeguarding policies. She drew attention to the safeguarding arrangements in operation across the Trust and briefed the Board on a move towards consolidating children and adult Safeguarding Boards, with Trafford being the first to make this change. She also highlighted a number of key achievements, challenges and developments during 2017/18, including the increase in the numbers of safeguarding reviews.. With regard to safeguarding training, she assured Board members that a full training programme is in place with sufficient training places provided up to March 2019. 

The Board of Directors  noted the Safeguarding Annual Report 2017/18. 
	Noted 


	222/18
	Learning from Deaths – Quarterly Mortality Review Dashboard 
Chris Daly presented the Learning from Deaths – Quarterly Mortality Review Dashboard for the period 1 April 2018 to 30 June 2018. He highlighted a number of presentational changes that have been made to further Board understanding and aid analysis. He also highlighted the completion of a series of Structured Judgement Review (SJR) as part of the pilot project. Gill Green advised that the CQC have invited the Trust to participate in a research project focused on incident reviews as the Trust is identified as an exemplar in this area. 
The Board of Directors noted the contents of the Quarterly Mortality Review Dashboard. 
	Noted


	223/18
	Audit Committee:

· Minutes of the Meeting held 2 July 2018 (Ratified)
The Board of Directors noted the minutes of the Audit Committee meeting held on 2 July 2018. 

· Committee Chair’s Assurance Report on the Meeting held 3 September 2018

Anthony Bell, Non-Executive Director, presented the Committee Chair’s Assurance Report on the meeting held on 3 September 2018 on behalf of Andrea Knott. He highlighted the ‘Significant Assurance’ opinions received in relation to safeguarding and ICT asset management and the progress being made by the Trust in implementing audit recommendations. With regard to the procurement review (estates), he noted the work in progress to establish robust and compliant systems, which are expected to deliver the required assurances for Audit Committee. He confirmed that a further update on this issue will be reviewed by the Audit Committee in December 2018.   
· Terms of Reference 
Anthony Bell also presented the Audit Committee Terms of Reference for the Board’s annual review. He advised that the Terms of Reference have been updated to clarify the reporting arrangements between the Risk Management Committee and Audit Committee. The Board of Directors approved the updated Audit Committee Terms of Reference. 
	Noted

Noted 

Approved 

	224/18
	Quality Governance Committee:

· Minutes of the Meeting held 19 July 2018 (Ratified)

· Committee Chair’s Report on the Meeting held 13 September 2018
The Board of Directors noted the ratified minutes of the Quality Governance Committee meeting held on 19 July 2018 and the Committee Chair’s Report on the meeting held on 13 September 2018. Julie Jarman noted the Committee’s receipt of the Safeguarding Annual Report in September 2018 and also referenced the value of the presentations on ‘The GMMH Living Library’ and the ‘Winning Hearts and Minds Programme’. She described the forum as vibrant and providing the opportunity for clinicians and managers to engage and discuss key quality issues. 
	Noted 


	225/18
	Board of Directors Meetings:
· Schedule of Board, Board Committee and Council of Governors Meetings 2019
The Board of Directors noted the schedule of Board, Board Committee and Council of Governors meetings for 2019. Rupert Nichols requested that consideration is given to rescheduling April’s Council of Governors meeting. 
· Updated Board Development Programme 
The Board of Directors noted the updated Board Development programme 2018/19. In response to a query from Stephen Dalton, Ismail Hafeji confirmed that January’s session on cyber awareness would also include a focus on the development of the Trust’s Digital Strategy.  
	Noted 

Action: KS 

Action: IH

	226/18
	Any Other Business
There were no items of other business. 
	Noted


	227/18
	Questions from the Public

There were no members of the public in attendance at the meeting. 
	Noted

	228/18
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
The next Board of Directors meeting in public will take place on Monday 29 October 2018 at 1.00pm in Meeting Rooms 1 and 2, 1st Floor, The Curve
	Noted

	229/18
	Resolution

The Board of Directors adopted the resolution ‘that representatives of the press and other members of the public be excluded from the remainder of this meeting, having regard to the confidential nature of the business to be transacted’. 
	Adopted 


Certified as a true record of the meeting

…………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………

Chair – Rupert Nichols



Date 


Action Log – Part 1
	Meeting
	Minute No. 
	Item


	Action
	Agreed Timescale 
	Forecast Completion
	Owner
	Status 

	Sep-17
	204/17
	Agency Expenditure Update
	Breakdown of agency staff by type to be provided to enable Board understanding of the underlying issues. 
	31/01/2018
	29/10/18
	Andrew Maloney, Director of HR and Corporate Affairs and Mary Lee, Acting Director of Development and Performance
	To be addressed in Board Finance Report 

	May-18
	100/18
	Service Presentation – Pre-Employment, Work Experience and Apprenticeship 
	Updates on progress with the apprenticeships scheme to be brought to Board as part of the six-monthly Workforce Strategy updates commencing in July 2018
	30/07/18
	29/10/18
	Andrew Maloney, Director of HR and Corporate Affairs 
	On agenda

	May-18
	104/18
	Chief Executive’s Briefing 
	New Care Models - Detailed paper to follow to Board on medium secure New Care Model plans for 2019/20 onwards 
	26/11/18
	
	Mary Lee, Acting Director of Development and Performance 
	

	May-18
	105/18
	Workforce and Organisational Development Strategy 2018-2021
	Gill Green and Andrew Maloney to ensure that the new Workforce and OD Strategy and Equality and Diversity Strategy are aligned 
	24/09/18
	28/01/19
	Andrew Maloney, Director of HR and Corporate Affairs 

Gill Green, Director of Nursing and Governance 
	Focus of Board Development Session. New E&D Strategy due in Jan. 2019

	May-18
	105/18
	Workforce and Organisational Development Strategy 2018-2021
	Progress reports on the implementation of the Workforce and OD Strategy to commence in July 2018 
	30/07/18
	29/10/18
	Andrew Maloney, Director of HR and Corporate Affairs
	On agenda 

	June-18 
	143/18
	Chief Executive’s Briefing 
	NHS Operational Productivity – update to follow to Board on the outcome of the Trust’s scoping exercise and identified opportunities for improvement 
	24/09/18 
	26/11/18
	Mary Lee, Acting Director of Development and Performance 
	

	June-18
	146/18
	Annual Equality Report 2018
	New Equality Strategy to include clear targets to address any identified inequalities both in relation to staff and the service offer 
	24/09/18
	28/01/19
	Gill Green, Director of Nursing and Governance 
	New E&D Strategy due in Jan. 2019 

	July-18 
	187/18
	Freedom to Speak Up – Annual Report 
	Self-assessment against the new NHS Improvement guidance on Freedom to Speak Up to be completed and shared with Board 
	29/10/18
	
	Andrew Maloney, Director of HR and Corporate Affairs 
	On agenda 

	Sept-18
	209/18
	Declarations of Interest
	Register of Interests declared by the Board of Directors to be updated in line with the Board discussion and published
	28/09/18
	
	Kim Saville, Company Secretary 
	

	Sept-18
	216/18
	‘Paris in Manchester’ Project Update 
	Mary Lee to ensure Business Intelligence have plans in place to mitigate the impact of the Paris ‘go live’ on performance reporting 
	31/10/18
	
	Mary Lee, Acting Director of Development and Performance 
	

	Sept-18
	219/18
	Board Assurance Framework (Sept. 2018)
	Current risk score for Risk 1490 (Performance) to be updated in light of IAPT challenges 
	28/09/18
	
	Kim Saville, Company Secretary 
	

	Sept-18
	225/18
	Schedule of Board, Board Committee and Council of Governors Meetings 
	Council of Governors meeting for April 2019 to be rescheduled 
	28/09/18
	
	Kim Saville, Company Secretary
	Meeting rescheduled for 29/04/19

	Sept-18
	225/18
	Updated Board Development Programme 
	January 2019 session on cyber security to include a focus on the development of the Trust’s Digital Strategy 
	28.01.19
	
	Ismail Hafeji, Director of Finance and IM&T 
	


	Not yet due 
	

	Completed 
	

	In progress and on target
	

	Incomplete and overdue 
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